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COMMITTEE ORDER 

BACKGROUND 

The Commission originally certified the SEPCO project on May 11, 1994.' and 

adopted a modification to the certification on January 18, 1995.' However, 

following certification, project construction did not commence during the five-year 

time limit required by Commission reg~lat ion.~ 

On August 19, 1999, SPI petitioned the Commission for a three-year extension of 

the SEPCO certification. The Commission assigned the matter to the Energy 

Facility Siting ~ommi t tee ,~  which held a Procedural Conference on July 1, 1999. 

Concerned over an apparent lack of activity by Petitioner, the Committee 

scheduled an evidentiary hearing on January 24, 2000, to review the status of 

the SEPCO project and of the Petition for Extension. 

1 Docket No. 92-AFC-2; CEC Publication No. P800-94-007. 

Docket No. 92-AFC-2A; CEC Publication No. P800-95-002 

3 Title 20, California Code of Regulations, section 1720.3 

4 Commission Order Re: Petition to Extend Start of Construction, Order No. 99-0526-02, May 26, 
1999. 



Prior to the hearing and pursuant to the Committee Order issued December 17, 

1999, Petitioner SPI filed its written response to a Staff Report dated October 26, 

1999. At the evidentiary hearing the Committee provided Petitioner an 

opportunity to argue in support of its response and in support of the Petition for 

Extension. Commission staff argued in opposition to granting the extension. 

After considering the positions of the parties expressed at the hearing, the 

Committee has determined that Petitioner SPI has until 5 p.m.. March 31. 2000, 

to file at the Commission Docket Unit, Room 101, the information detailed 

in this Order. Petitioner's failure to deliver the required material in a timely 

manner may prompt the Committee to recommend to the full Commission that 

the Petition for Extension of the SEPCO project construction deadline be denied. 

PETITIONER'S POSITION 

In support of its Petition for Extension, SPI argued that the nine months since 

filing its Petition for Extension have not been wasted. Project Manager Necy 

Sumait stated that SPI has spent $10,000 per month to maintain an option 

agreement, that it has supported the due diligence investigations of a potential 

purchaser of the power plant, and that it has signed an initial agreement with 

Florida Power and Light, a potential partner for the power plant portion of the 

project. . Ms. Sumait also noted various federal permits which SEPCO has 

maintained and she referred to a letter from Pacific Gas & Electric (PG&E) 

concerning gas supplies for the SEPCO project, calling it "evidence of progress". 
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Ms. Sumait further testified that the potential buyer has met with officials of both 

the Western Area Power Administration (Western) and the Sacramento Municipal 

Utility District (SMUD) regarding interconnection transmission studies which she 

anticipates will be completed by mid March 2000. She asked that the Committee 


















